
 

Saint Denis /Our Lady Of The Wayside Churches 

Brought together by Christ, we, the parish of St. Denis 

and Our Lady of the Wayside, 

respond to his call to live our Catholic faith. 

(650) 854-5976 

www.stdenisparish.org 

St. Denis Church (Parish Office) 

2250 Avy Avenue • Menlo Park 

Our Lady of the Wayside Church 

930 Portola Road • Portola Valley 

September 18th, 2016          25th Sunday in Ordinary Time 
                                                   

Parish Staff 
 
Rev. Paul O’Dell 
wpodell@aol.com 
(415) 686-9951 
Pastor 

 
Msgr. Jose Rodriguez 
 (650) 530-2577 
 

Gina Morales 
Operations Manager 
gmorales@stdenisparish.org 
(650) 854-5976 press 2 
 
Lucy Soltau 
Religious Ed & Youth Ministry 
lsoltau@stdenisparish.org  
(650) 854-5976 press 3 
 

Dede Waters-Masters 
Pastoral Minister in charge of  
Liturgy & Senior Services 
dedewm@pacbell.net 
(650) 854-5976 press 4 
 
Bulletin Editor 
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MassTimes 

 
St. Denis Church 
Saturday: 5:30pm (Vigil) 
Sunday: 7:30 am, 9:30 am, 11:30 am 
Monday-Friday: 8:00 am 
 
Our Lady of the Wayside Church 
Saturday: 4:30 pm (Vigil) 
Sunday: 9:30 am 
 

Confession Times 
Saturday: 4:00 pm, Our Lady of the Wayside 
Saturday: 5:00 pm, St. Denis 
 

Office Hours 
 M-F, 9:00 am—2:00 pm 
 

September 24th, 2016 Second Collection 
for Louisiana Floods   
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Mass Intentions 

In your charity, please pray for... 

 George Sutton,Rosa Sharif, Dean Babcock, Carol Armstrong, Stella Arde, Agnes Babcock, Bob Bark, Louise Brent, Mike Carragee, Lily Chan, Lynn 

Cintron, Sandra Dailey, Gertrude DeZelaya, Bob Ellis, Amelia Elsbree, Michael Fil, Susan Fil, Ruben Fuentez, Johnny Gentry, Lauren Goode, Michael 

Ho, Ryan Johnston, Maurice Kidd, Lisa Kitz, Matthew Lear, Phyllis Lucas, Luke Mars, Ann Martin, Sheri Martin, Dorothy Meyers, Dennis Miller,  

Lorraine O'Connor, Lorie Ortega, Robert Roger, Raymond Shaaf Sr., Kathy Schoendorf, Marie Scott, Dorothy Skala, Doug Ury, Walter Weber, Bev 

Wheat, Mila Wright, William Yates, Ada Zilli, and William and Jean Zonner.   NAMES WILL REMAIN ON THE LIST FOR A MONTH UNLESS 

OTHERWISE NOTIFIED. 

St. Denis 

Sat     Sept   17     5:30 pm      St. Denis Parishioners  

Sun.   Sept   18       7:30 am      Tom Kirkbride (+)   

                               9:30 am       Lee Harnett (+)           

                             11:30 am       Lillian Wells (+) 

Mon. Sept   19     8:00 am      Catherine Dixon (+) 

Tues. Sept   20        8:00 am     Christian Unity 

Wed.  Sept  21        8:00 am      St. Denis Parishioners 

Thurs. Sept  22       8:00 am      The Poor and Homeless 

Fri.      Sept  23       8:00 am      Lino Imperial (+) 
 
 

               
                    Our Lady Of The Wayside Church 

                  Sat.  Sept    17     4:30 pm   Deceased Members 

             

     Sun. Sept    18     9:30 am   For Catechists 

    

  

Pastor’s Corner  

Dear Beloved Parishioners, 

     As your pastor, it is my responsibility to take good care 

of our Church and to take good care of you.  I am very 

pleased to inform you that both roofs of St. Denis Church 

and rectory were replaced during the summer.  At first, we 

only expected to replace the Church roof.  After inspecting 

all the roofs, the contractor stated that the rectory needed to 

be replaced as well.  The total costs of both roofs is 

$53,000.   

     Even though the Church roof was in need of replace-

ment the past several years, the cost was never made part of 

the Parish Budget.  Consequently, we had to dip into the 

checking account fund which is used to pay for the monthly 

operating expenses.  Waiting another year to replace both 

roofs would not have been wise.  Fortunately, we have al-

ready collected $17,000 dollars.  To help cover the costs of 

$36,000, I have made a contribution to help pay for both 

roofs.  I invite you to join me in contributing what you can 

to help pay for the roof of our Church as well.  Whatever 

amount you can give would be greatly appreciated and ben-

eficial.    Any excess amount will be used for future parish 

improvements.  Kindly designate your donation as Roof 

Appeal.  If you will be using Parish Pay online, you can 

click on Roof Appeal to make your donation.  Together, let 

us take good care of our Church.   

Fr. Paul 

The Breaking of the Bread 

At the Last Supper, we are told that Jesus took 

bread into his hands, said the prayer of praise, then 

broke the bread.  Initially, this was the only action that 

occurred between the blessing and the sharing of the 

consecrated bread.  This breaking was seen as a ges-

ture of sharing, a sign of unity.  In fact, the Eucharist is 

often referred to as the “Breaking of the Bread.” 

When loaves of bread were eventually used for 

larger crowds, assisting priests and deacons would 

break the bread prior to Communion.  When the West-

ern Church adopted unleavened bread in the form of 

small hosts, only the priest broke the larger host, but 

the celebrant is instructed to share some of that host 

with the congregation as a symbolic gesture of unity.  

(This is the wedge-shaped piece you might receive in-

stead of the round host.) 

In our understanding of this Eucharistic ritual, 

let us rely on the words of St. Paul,”The bread that we 

break, is it not a participation in the body of Christ?  

Because the loaf of bread is one, we, though many, are 

one body, for we all partake of the one loaf.”  Dede  

 



Stewardship 

 

 

Religious Education 

 

 

July 1, 2016 to June 30, 2017 (Goal)                   $450,000.00                

July 1, 2016 to Aug. 31, 2016                                  $76,839.67               

Monthly Goal-August  2016                                    $36,000.00                

August Sunday Collections                                          $37,921.00 

 FIRST COMMUNION PARENT INFORMATION MEETING 

Sunday, October 2 at 10:30am in the Chapel. 

For parents of children preparing to receive First Communion 
this spring. We’ll go over the requirements, give you the home 
study materials, and answer any questions you may have.                                                                                                               
At least one parent should plan to attend. 

Contact Lucy at lsoltau@stdenisparish.org for more infor-
mation  

If you are a teenager, grade 8 or older, and would 
like to prepare for the Sacrament of Confirmation,  
please contact Lucy any time before September 18 
to set up an appointment. We’ll go over the require-
ments, schedules and answer any questions you 
may have.   Contact Lucy at 
lsoltau@stdenisparish.org or find me at the coffee 
and donuts after 9:30 Mass!  

 

First Communion Parent Meeting 

Dates to Remember 

 

 

Would You Like To Be Confirmed? 

ASK A CATECHIST….. 

“I learn more by teaching than by taking classes…” 

“these kids ask the most interesting questions….” 

“I understand the Gospel better because we talk about it…” 

“it’s nice to have a group to pray with….” 

These are just a few things catechists tell me about why 

they love being a catechist. 

You can ask them yourself:  Dede Waters-Masters, 

Maritza Longland, Michelle Donatelli, Giannina Yu, 

Josephine Dorval, Erika Lee, Yolanda Cheung, Catali-

na Vial and Mark Leake are a few of our very devoted 

catechists! 

You can try it yourself!  Start by volunteering in your own 

child’s class. 

We provide the children and the materials, you supply the 

time and faith. 

We’ll have an information meeting for ALL catechists to-
day Sunday, September 11 after the 9:30am Mass. 

Contact Lucy for more information at 

lsoltau@stdenisparish.org 

9/24/16 An Approach to Natural Healing by parishioner                     

 Connie Vincent.  Coffee and snacks 9:30am 

 Talk begins at 10:00 am in St. Denis hall. 

9/25/16 Tea Committee Meeting 10:40am in St. Denis 

 hall. 

10/2/16 Parish Bake Sale at St. Denis after 9:30 am mass   

 for St. Anthony’s Dining Hall. 

10/8/16 Outreach Meeting in St. Denis Parish Hall. 

10/11/16 Senior Luncheon 12 Noon 

10/15/16 Parish Family Italian Dinner 6:30pm 

               St Denis Parish Hall 

RELIGIOUS ED CLASSES                                                                                                   

ALL classes will begin again on Sunday, September 25.                                                                                            

Our complete calendar and registration are now available on our 

parish website. Register all your school aged children anytime.  

Fees can be paid using ParishPay. 

PreK thru 4th grades Sundays at 9:30am (join the Mass 

about 10:00am) 

5th/6th grades  Sundays at 10:30-11:30am 

7th/8th grades  Selected Sundays at 5:30pm (includes                       
   Mass, dinner, class) 

Check the parish website at www.stdenisparish.org for more de-

tails 

Or contact Lucy at lsoltau@stdenisparish.org 

mailto:lsoltau@stdenisparish.org
mailto:lsoltau@stdenisparish.org
mailto:lsoltau@stdenisparish.org
http://www.stdenisparish.org
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Youth Rally 

 Volunteers Needed 

An Approach To Natural Healing 

 

 

  
 

Regional Catholic Youth Rally 

A Year of Mercy: 

a time to HEAL, to HELP, to FORGIVE 

 

Saturday, October 8th 

St. bede parish, Hayward 

 

For All high school and 

Confirmation students 

 

With guest speakers Brian Stow & Tony Melendez 

 

Contact Lucy for more details 

lsoltau@stdenisparish.org 

 

 

Volunteer Tutors Needed for Youth Club 

Catholic Charities Youth Club at St. Francis of Assisi in East Palo Alto is currently recruiting tutors to help youth with reading, 
writing, and arithmetic.  If you would like to help the community’s underserved youth succeed academically, apply to volunteer 
for the school year (now thru May.)  The youth club achievement, physical fitness and community stewardship.  For more infor-
mation please contact Diana Contreras or visit the website.  Thank you and God bless. 

St. Francis of Assisi 1425 Bay Road, East Palo Alto 

Parishioner Connie Vincent will speak on healthy eating as a preventative for many common 

diseases including cancer.  Many of you attended her presentation on Alzheimer’s last year, 

so you know she is a good and informative speaker.  This talk will take place next Saturday, 

September 24th, with coffee and snacks at 9:30am, and the talk beginning at 10:00am.  

Anyone who is interested in this topic is invited to attend.  

Hope to see you there! 
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